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MINUTES OF THE JUNE 13, 2019, RIVERWAY BOARD MEETING

The Lower Wisconsin State Riverway Board (LWSRB) met on Thursday, June 13, 2019, at the Rhinelander Cabin in the Town of Mazomanie, Dane County, to conduct a regular monthly business meeting.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Acting Chair Jerry Dorscheid.  All members were present with the exceptions of Steve Williamson and Ritchie Brown. (NOTE:  One vacancy exists.)   Acknowledgment that the meeting was properly noticed was provided by Mark E. Cupp, Executive Director. A motion to approve the agenda was made by Dick McFarlane, seconded by Gigi LaBudde.  MOTION CARRIED.  A motion to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2019, meeting was made by LaBudde, seconded by McFarlane.  MOTION CARRIED.  


The Executive Committee report was presented by Acting Chairman Dorscheid who noted LWSRB Chair Fred Madison had passed away.  A moment of silence was held.  Cupp noted a memorial service will take place on August 17th in Sauk City.

Cupp said Dorscheid’s re-appointment to the board had been finalized.  A search has been initiated for the “at-large” position previously held by Madison.  Cupp said a meeting on river/dam management will be held June 25th at Wisconsin Riverside Resort.  Cupp said he had been contacted by an attorney about a proposed communications tower in the Town of Wyoming, Iowa County.  The base of the tower would not be located within the Riverway boundary.  LaBudde noted the Town of Wyoming Plan Commission had denied issuance of a permit for the tower.  Ron Leys added that legislative action has made it difficult to deny tower permits at the local level.  Cupp said a tower will be built in the Town of Arena, just outside the village limits and just outside the Riverway boundary.  The tower will be 150 feet in height.
Cupp attended a Department of Transportation (DOT) meeting in Wauzeka.  There will be a resurfacing project between Bridgeport and Wauzeka.  There will be no visual impacts when viewed from the river during leaf-on conditions.  The STH 60 reconstruction project between Gotham and Muscoda is slated for 2023.  Cupp attended a DOT meeting with other agency stakeholders regarding the Lone Rock bridges.  The replacement of the bridges on STH 130 near Lone Rock will be delayed until 2027-2028.  A four-million dollar repair project will be implemented in 2020. Cupp asked for the board’s support of his recommendation that the Hwy. 14 bridge at Spring Green be used as the model for the Lone Rock project.  There will be two bridges instead of three.  Public access to Long Island will be maintained.  Some of the rock at the north end of the small bridge will be removed.  A motion to endorse the rock removal and use of the Hwy. 14 bridge design as the preferred model was made by Leys, seconded by Randy Poelma.  MOTION CARRIED.

Cupp said State Representative Travis Tranel, Chair of the Assembly Tourism Committee, has suggested holding an informational hearing on the Riverway in August.  He is working with Rep. Tranel’s staff to set a date and location.

Cupp said the uncertainty regarding the next biennial budget may require continuation of currently implemented austerity measures.  He suggested the board consider elimination of the July board meeting to
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be consistent with the austerity measures implemented in FY 19.  McFarlane concurred that eliminating the July meeting made sense.  A motion to forego the July 11th meeting was made by LaBudde, seconded by McFarlane.  MOTION CARRIED.

A presentation was given by Matt Seguin, Department of Natural Resources (DNR) Riverway Property Manager, regarding delays in re-opening of the Mazomanie Day Use Area.  Seguin said the bids came in over budget and so the project was delayed.  DNR officials didn’t want to reduce the scope of the project so additional funding will be sought in the next biennial budget.
  
The Operations Committee report was presented by Chairman Dorscheid.  The permit request of DNR Foresters Matt Finlay and Brad Hutnik for cutting of ironwood at selected sites in the Riverway.  The sites are not visible from the Wisconsin River during leaf-on conditions.  Finlay said the purpose of the ironwood cutting is for research to determine the most effective methods for controlling ironwood in the woods.  A motion to approve a permit for the activity was made by LaBudde, seconded by Leys.  MOTION CARRIED.
 
Dorscheid said the Operations Committee had met with DNR Forester Scott Lancaster prior to the board meeting to discuss additional invasive species control at the Black Hawk Unit.  A forestry mower will be used to reduce autumn olive, honeysuckle and buckthorn.  Herbicide will be applied after the mowing.  The existing management permit will be amended to include the new treatment areas.  No structures become visible from the river as a result of the activity.

The Budget Committee report was presented by Chair McFarlane who reviewed the status of the FY 19 budget.  Cupp reported the Joint Committee on Finance had approved the LWSRB budget request.


The Personnel Committee report was presented by Acting Chair McFarlane who noted staff evaluations would be completed by the end of the fiscal year.  He then provided the Nominating Committee report regarding election of officers for FY 20.  McFarlane nominated Jerry Dorscheid to serve as Chair and then called for nominations from the floor three times.  A motion to close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for Dorscheid was made by LaBudde, seconded by Wetter.  MOTION CARRIED.  McFarlane then nominated Gig LaBudde to serve as Vice-Chair and thrice called for nominations from the floor.  Wetter made a motion to close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for LaBudde, seconded by Poelma.  MOTION CARRIED.  LaBudde nominated Dick McFarlane for the post of Secretary and three times called for nominations from the floor.  A motion to close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for McFarlane was made by Wetter, seconded by Poelma.  MOTION CARRIED.  

Cupp said Interim Committee appointments would be made at the next meeting.  Persons interested in specific committee assignments should contact him or speak to Chairman Dorscheid.


The Executive Director’s report was presented by Cupp who reviewed the materials in the board members’ packets.  

Under board members’ business, LaBudde discussed turtles crossing the roadways and McFarlane gave an update on the new riverfront park development in Sauk City.


For the DNR report, Finlay noted burn season had come to a close and said bids on timber sales had been received and approved.
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During the public comment session, Eli Mandel of Crawford Stewardship Project (CSP) said training of water quality monitoring volunteers continues.  He said well sampling had been generally good so far.  Timm Zumm of Friends of the Lower Wisconsin Riverway (FLOW) discussed the new FLOW jumping spider project.


A motion to adjourn was made by Leys, seconded by McFarlane.  MOTION CARRIED.

For further information, corrections, additions or deletions to the minutes, contact Mark Cupp, Executive Director, at (608) 739‑3188 or 1-800-221-3792.

